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Welcome aboard 

UTAC1718! 

In this issue: 

Meet 2017-2018 Core Executive 

UTAC Executive Recruitment: Join Our Crew 

Upcoming Events: Toronto Pearson Runway 

Run 2017 

Meet us at UTSU Orientation Events: 

Clubs Carnival: September 6, 3-6pm, King’s 

College Circle, corner closest to Convocation Hall 

Street Festival: September 12, 10am-3pm, St. 

George Street in front of Lash Miller Chemical 

Laboratories 



Ladies and Gentlemen, 

It is our great pleasure to welcome you aboard flight UTAC1718. Over the next eight months we 

will be making an exciting journey through the world of aviation together. 

We will be taking off from runway 24L with the Toronto Pearson Runway Run on September 

23, where UTAC will be participating as a team, and climbing towards the YYZ airside tour on 

October 6. Waypoints along the route include AGTLK (autumn guest talk), WGTLK (winter 

guest talk) and our most popular event FLSIM (UTIAS flight simulation). We are looking into 

other events, such as various tours and a presentation competition, so stay tuned! You can have 

your say on what events you would like to see happening – simply follow links on our Facebook 

and Twitter pages to complete our events survey. 

Throughout the flight, we will be keeping you informed through our monthly newsletter, website 

and social media. Our newsletter will feature an all-new format this year, with information on 

future events, reports on past events, articles about aviation topics, and interviews with people in 

the industry. To make sure you don’t miss a thing, be sure to have your e-mail address current on 

our mailing list, bookmark our website, and follow us on Facebook and Twitter. 

We encourage you to interact with our crew. Come and talk to us during our booth hours, write 

us an e-mail or message us on Facebook. We would be delighted to answer any questions or 

simply chat about aviation topics! 

This year we are also looking to engage with you more! Please send us any interesting facts you 

know that could be used for our Fun Fact Friday, your aviation pictures for a chance to have 

them featured in our newsletter or on our social media, or even write an article for our 

newsletter. You are going to see a few surveys on various topics throughout the year, please take 

a few moments to fill them out as we would love to hear your thoughts and feedback.  

We hope you enjoy flying with us this year. See you at our events! 

UTAC Core Executives 2017-18 

 

Website: www.utorontoac.org 

E-mail: info.utorontoac@gmail.com 

Facebook: University of Toronto Aviation Club 

Twitter: @utorontoac 
 

http://www.utorontoac.org/
mailto:info.utorontoac@gmail.com


Meet 2017-2018 Core Executive 

Valeriya Mordvinova 

President 

Valeriya is doing her Master’s at UofT after having graduated with a BSc in 

June. It is her third year on UTAC executive. Last year she was VP Finance, 

and before that – a finance executive. She is also the Royal Aeronautical 

Society (RAeS) Young Persons Network (YPN) representative for the 

Montréal Branch, the only RAeS branch in Canada. 

Dear members, collaborators and friends of UTAC, 

Thank you for giving me the honour of being president of UTAC for 

the 2017-18 academic year. As I outlined in my campaign statement, my aim 

is to have more events and improve communications both internally and 

externally. I am pleased to have a great team of core executives who have been working since July to 

make things happen this year. Applications for the other executive positions are now open, so if 

aviation is your passion, please apply to join us. 

Also in line with my campaign promises, the most committed crew member will get a prize at the 

end of the year. This will align incentives for executives to work hard for the benefit of our members. 

I look forward to interacting with our members and collaborators this year. I very much enjoy 

talking to others who share a passion for aviation, so whether you want to discuss anything about 

UTAC, RAeS or aviation in general, please find me at our events, booth hours or contact me 

electronically. 

Hope to see you all soon! 

Valeriya 

 

Monica O’Neill 
Secretary 

Monica is in her final year of a BSc at UofT, working on a geophysics 

specialist and math and environment & energy minors. She became a 

member of UTAC last year, and will be joining the executive team this year. 

She is also a member of the Royal Aeronautical Society Young Persons 

Network. 

Dear members, collaborators and friends of UTAC, 

I’m so excited to be part of the exec team as Secretary for the 

2017/2018 school year! I’ve been passionate about aviation for nearly my 

entire life, ever since my parents took me to a tiny aviation museum in a tiny town in Alberta. UTAC is 

an amazing community of people, where we can share our passion for flight, and grow it by learning 

more about some truly amazing people, technologies, and industries. I hope that as the year goes by, I 

have the opportunity to meet many of you at our booth hours, events and meetings! 

Looking forward to seeing you all this year, 

Monica 

 

 

  



Jonathan Chou 
Vice-President of External Affairs 

Jonathan is a fourth year mechanical engineering student at UofT and is 

currently undertaking an internship position at Magna Powertrain. He joined 

UTAC in 2015 as a member and in 2016 as the External Department’s Vice 

President, and is continuing the role this year. He is passionate about both 

commercial and military aviation, and is an avid flight-simmer. 

Dear members, friends, and followers of UTAC, 

I am very excited to be part of UTAC’s executive team again this year! My love for aviation 

began at a young age, where I began a collection of die-cast airplane models. Since then, my passion 

has only grown. Now I strive to understand the technology that makes planes fly, through a degree in 

mechanical engineering. I joined UTAC as an exec to help support the club in its pursuit of spreading 

interest in aviation and to unite those who share the same passion. I hope that you can join us in our 

journey this year to gain some truly fascinating knowledge, and meet some wonderful people. 

Thanks and see you all soon! 

Jonathan 

Michael Chow 
Vice-President of Internal Affairs 

Michael is an M.Eng Industrial engineering recent graduate currently 

working at a consultancy firm full time, in addition to being this year’s VP 

for the internal department. He is a long time aviation enthusiast and truly 

passionate about commercial planes. He studied aerospace engineering for 

undergrad. 

Dear members, collaborators and friends of UTAC, 

It is my honour of being the internal affairs vice-president of UTAC for 

the 2017-18 academic year, following my role as an internal executive in the previous year. Along with 

my team of internal affairs executives, I am here to support the club’s campaigns and events in the 

pursuit of spreading awareness of aviation on campus and boost our outreach. Applications for 

executive positions are now open, so if you love aviation, please apply to join us and share the love! 

As stated by the club’s president, the most committed crew member will get a prize at the end of 

the year. I look forward to meeting a great team of internal affairs executives ready to soar in making 

this a successful year for the club. 

Hope to see you all soon! 

Michael 

Michael Linennen 
Vice-President of Finance 

Michael Linennen is a fourth-year student majoring in Journalism and Media 

Studies. He worked as a photographer for different organizations. After two 

years as an internal executive at UTAC, he is now VP finance. 

Greetings, everyone! I have been passionate about flying since I was a child. 

It has been influenced by my uncle who was a colonel in the US Air Force 

and a pilot with the Pan American airlines. He would always tell me stories 

about his flying adventures and it inspired me to pursue my flying dream, so then I joined the air 

cadets. The Aviation Club at U of T gathers enthusiasts to share their experiences and continue to 

pursue that dream together. I cannot wait to share that passion with you all! Cheers! 

Michael 



 

Executive Recruitment 
 
 

 

Join Our Crew 

Calling all UofT avgeek students and alumni: UTAC wants YOU on its executive team for 

2017-2018! Positions are available in all departments: internal, external and finance. 

Read role descriptions and fill out the application form at 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfx-

rt0Nt4QDwXgwTFdr0kE6HYLUF7_25_C67g5fm7XnkhJ9Q/viewform#start=openform 

Join us for an exciting year together! 

Qualifications: 

 University of Toronto student or alumnus/a 

 Passion for aviation 

Application requirement: 

 Online application form 

Important dates: 

Application deadline: September 14 (Thursday) 23:59EDT 

Interviews: September 16 and 17 (Saturday and Sunday) 

*Note: Interview at an earlier date is possible if you fill out the application form early. You will be 
contacted regarding this possibility as long as you submit the form early, regardless of whether you 
indicate one of the above dates or ‘other’ for interview preference. 

 



 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

UTAC will be participating in the Toronto Pearson Runway Run once again. It is a 

unique experience of running (with stops for pictures ) on YYZ runway 24L-6R while 

the parallel runways are active. Join our 5K run team and have your cameras ready! 

Joining checklist: 

1. Register using the online pre-registration form 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdiOu__Y-

45HvMjDcyIQ66lX5bW3ySJl66s7mxEPz_5i2FkRw/viewform 

2. Pay registration fee of $40 by visiting our stand at Clubs Carnival (Sept. 6, 3-

6pm, King’s College Circle) or Streetfest (Sept. 12, 10am-3pm, St. George St.). 

All participants automatically receive UTAC annual membership for 2017-18. 

Very few places remaining - make sure to reserve yours before they are gone! 

Photo by Sharon Chung 

Toronto Pearson Runway Run 
Saturday, September 23, 2017 

9am EDT 


